



ABN 37 833 578 558
PO Box 683, Muswellbrook NSW 2333
Phone/Fax: 02 6541 1285

Email: secretary@muswellbrookchamber.com.au
Web: secretary@muswellbrookchamber.com.au

Queensland Hunter Gas Pipeline Submissions Major Project Assessments NSW Department of Planning 23-33 Bridge Street SYDNEY NSW 2000.

Via email: swati.sharma@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Sirs

Re Application Reference Number 06-0286

The Muswellbrook Chamber of Commerce & Industry (Inc) would like to express its support for the Queensland Hunter Gas Pipeline planned for construction between Wallumbilla in Queensland to Newcastle in New South Wales

Based on information supplied by the project developers we consider that the benefits will be economic, environmental and social to the communities along the proposed route.

We understand that the construction is being funded privately, that the pipeline with provide a greater security of gas supply to metropolitan, regional and rural communities along the way. We always welcome investment in regional areas and we are confident that it will have a positive effect on employment with the development of new industries, and increased economic activity resulting from the project.

Natural gas can be used in electricity generation, resulting in approximately 30% less greenhouse gas emissions. We also see huge potential to develop coal seam gas production especially in the Upper Hunter due to the large number of coal mines in our area.

We are told that the employment generated in the construction stage is estimated to be 600, with 25 employees required after completion to maintain the pipeline. Spin off jobs will result as the pipeline moves through the state, and we have been assured that construction supplies – food, fuel, parts, bulk materials, will be purchased in the localities of the camps along the route.

We see this project as a positive development and fully support its construction.

Yours sincerely

Mike Kelly President

Swati Sharma

From:

"Lorraine Skinner" <Secretary@muswellbrookchamber.com.au>

To:

<swati.sharma@planning.nsw.gov.au>

Date:

20/10/2008 16:11

CC:

"Bowcock, Jennifer (RTCA)" < Jennifer.Bowcock@rtca.riotinto.com.au>, "Craig

Dunn " <sevensins1@optusnet.com.au>, "Douglas, De-anne"

<ddouglas@pcycnsw.org.au>, <lskinner101@bigpond.com>, "Mike Kelly "

<m.kelly@wearparts.com.au>, "Muswellbrook Visitor Centre" <visitorcentre@muswellbrook.org.au>, "Porter, Dominic"

<porterd@stgeorge.com.au>, "Rogowski, Nicole"

<editor.muschronicle@ruralpress.com>, "Tony Masters"

<tmasters@hunterlink.net.au>

Attachments: OHGP Submission Support 201008.doc

Please find attached our submission in support of the Queensland Hunter Gas Pipeline

Lorraine Skinner

Secretary

Muswellbrook Chamber of Commerce & Industry (Inc)

Phone/Fax: 6541 1285 (Business Hours)

Mobile:

0429 329 353

Email:

secretary@muswellbrookchamber.com.au

The Muswellbrook Chamber of Commerce & Industry (Inc) (MCCI) has an active privacy policy and its email database is secure, and it is not passed on to any other party for any reason whatsoever.

To remove yourself from the MCCI email list please reply to this message and add UNSUBSCRIBE to the subject line.

This message complies with 'CEM' Act 2003.

This email (including any attachments) may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information and is intended only to be read and or used by the addressee.

If you are not the intended addressee, any use, distribution, disclosure or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. Confidentiality and legal privilege attached to this email (including any attachments) are not waived or lost by reason of its mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this email is error, please delete it and notify us immediately by telephone or email.